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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HCR 168 / HR 173:  REQUESTING THE 
DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES TO PERFORM A STUDY ON THE 
HOMELESS PROGRAMS OFFICE TO DETERMINE IF IT IS ALLOCATING 

ADEQUATE FUNDING FOR EACH REGION OF OAHU FOR HOMELESS SERVICES 
 

TO:  House Committee on Health and Homelessness 
FROM: Rob Van Tassell, President and CEO, Catholic Charities Hawai‘i 
Hearing: Thursday, 3/23/23;   10:40 AM;   CR 329 & via videoconference 
 
Chair Hashimoto, Vice Chair Aiu, and Members, Committee on Housing: 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony in support of HCR 168/HR 173, 
which asks the Department of Human Services (DHS) to study if their Homeless 
Programs Office allocates adequate funding for regions of Oahu.   I am Rob Van 
Tassell, with Catholic Charities Hawai`i.   

Catholic Charities Hawai`i (CCH) is a tax exempt, non-profit agency that has been 
providing social services in Hawai`i for over 75 years.  CCH has programs serving 
elders, children, families, homeless, and immigrants. Our mission is to provide services 
and advocacy for the most vulnerable in Hawai`i.  Catholic Charities Hawai`i has long 
been a supporter of funding to create substantial rental housing in our State. 

Catholic Charities Hawai1i along with other providers of services to people experiencing 
homelessness is concerned that the lack of adequate funding hinders current programs.  
Salaries have not kept up with inflation, which can result in difficulty hiring and retaining 
staff.  Even more important it can hinder continuity of care which is critical when building 
trust and working with people experiencing homelessness.  It also is difficult to develop 
new innovative programs to serve the many needs created by homelessness.   

The funding for homeless services has been stagnant for many years.  While we greatly 
appreciate the legislature’s support to continue both programs in the base budget of 
DHS and core programs such as Housing First, we feel it is time to study the true costs 
of these services.  DHS is the right agency to provide this study and review of what 
might be truly adequate funding for its homelessness services as well as any gaps in 
services for some regions of Oahu, as requested by this resolution..  We hope this will 
provide guidance to the legislature as it deliberates how to provide adequate funds to 
end homelessness.  

This is an appropriate time to ask DHS to consider this issue since the new Governor as 
well as the Legislature are focused intently on the issues of homelessness.  Along with 
developing affordable housing, local services must be available to provide outreach and 
navigation into housing.   

If you have any questions, please contact our Legislative Liaison, Betty Lou Larson at 
(808) 527-4813. 
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